
                        Resolution from Black Methodist for Church Renewal    
For 

Rev. Dr. Autura Eason-Williams 
 

We are in this place for only a limited  time, so we must rely on the Father to see us through. 
 
WHEREAS, Rev. Dr. Autura Eason-Williams was a reverent woman who loved the Lord. She was 
a very independent person who never shied away from any tasks. Autura performed any tasks 
needed in BMCR. She served as secretary of Legacy Memphis Conference BMCR, helped 
organize meeting sites and agendas and was always a willing speaker for BMCR sponsored 
events. She set an excellent example for us to follow in continuing the work of BMCR. 
 
WHEREAS, Rev. Eason-Williams was a strong proponent of equal rights for all members. She 
asked the necessary questions: questions which BMCR should answer. She mapped out a route 
which should be followed in order to uphold our constitution. 
 
WHEREAS, in the providence of God, He has brought to a close the life of our beloved Autura, 
the officers and members of Black Methodist for Church Renewal in the Tennessee/Western 
Kentucky Conference express our sympathy to her family. You have our sincere prayers. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that we bow in humble submission to Him who never makes a mistake and 
remind the family to be encouraged that we can turn to Him and each other for comfort. 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of this resolution be given to the family and a copy kept 
with the records of TWK BMCR. 
 
To the family, we know your loss is deep, and your sorrow is great, but we want you to know 
that we share in your sorrow, but more importantly we recognize that this loss is Heaven’s 
Gain.  
 
 
Humbly submitted on this 8th day of August 2022. 
 
The Officers and Members of Black Methodist for Church Renewal 
Ms. Paula R. Wooldridge, Coordinator, Legacy Memphis Conference BMCR 
Mrs. Glenese Scales, Coordinator, Tennessee/Western Kentucky Conference BMCR 
 


